
March 29, 2013

Denis McDonough, Chief of Staff 
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Ave, NW
Washington, DC 20500

Dear Mr. McDonough:

I wanted to thank you for meeting with us a couple of weeks ago during the National Lieutenant 
Governors’ Association conference in Washington. I think all of us were impressed and honored 
that you took time out of your busy schedule to speak with our group. I enjoyed the discussion, 
and took a lot from it.

Again, thanks very much for the conversation. If you ever find yourself in Vermont, please give 
me a call; I’d welcome the opportunity to show you around our State House.

Sincerely,

Phil Scot


